
Page 1 of 8 

 

 
MINUTES 

 
GLEN ELLYN SCHOOL DISTRICT 41 

BOARD OF EDUCATION REGULAR MEETING 

JUNE 22, 2015 
 

CENTRAL SERVICES OFFICE 
793 N MAIN ST, GLEN ELLYN ILLINOIS 

 
Call to Order: The June 22, 2015 Board of Education Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. 

 
Pledge of Allegiance: Vice President Drew Ellis led in the recital of the Pledge of Allegiance. 

  

Roll Call:   Upon the roll being called, the following members answering present: Joe Bochenski, 
Dean, Elger, Stephanie Clark, Patrick Escalante, Drew Ellis, Kurt Buchholz, and Erica Nelson. 

  
Public Participation: President Nelson reminded speakers to identify themselves, complete a public 

participation form, limit comments to three minutes or less, and asked that any comments 
substantially reflected in others be held in the interest of time. She further noted that personal 

complaints and criticism about staff members, students or other members of the District 41 
community should be initiated privately with the appropriate district representative and that 

profanity, interruption and/or other interference with the orderly conduct of the meeting are not 

permitted. All questions raised will be forwarded to the appropriate D41 staff representative for a 
response by Dr. Gordon, if a response is warranted. 

 
Resident Jeff Cooper requested the board consider adding an additional public comment opportunity 

to the end of the Board meeting and reiterated his request to consider changing the structure of TRS 
contributions for administrators.  Mr. Cooper also commented on the Board’s participation and 

attendance at the Triple I conference and related functions.  
 

Parent Jennifer Rath asked the Board to reconsider adding a second public comment at the end of 

the meeting and/or throughout the meetings to capture public comment as the discussions occur. 
Mrs. Rath also commented on the academic review presentation scheduled for this evening and 

noted some questions she had on the charts included.    
 

Board member Stephanie Clark read a statement on behalf of resident John Kenwood on the 
approval of bids for the Churchill classroom additions. (Attached) 

  
Parent Kevin Rath read a letter from a District 41 teacher that was sent to another parent regarding 

MAP results.  

 
 

Presentations, Reports, Updates and Initiatives   (Attachment) 
               

Technology Update: Director of Technology Mike Wood provided the Board with an update the 
District Technology Plan.  Mr. Wood noted the accomplishment in 2015 and provided the Board with 

information on what to expect in 2015-2016 and 2016-2017.  
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Board members commented about to the schedule for refreshing district devices, the types of 

devices planned in the future and the connection to District 87’s technology plans.    
 

 
2014-2015 Academic Update: (Attachment) 

Assistant Superintendent Karen Carlson provided a comprehensive update to the academic progress 
for the 2014-2015 school year that also included a historical review of MAP growth by cohort and 

program and an overview of the understanding of the MAP growth data.  
 

Overall the District continues to do well compared to the NWEA average and student growth is 

positive and has exceeded all benchmarks identified by NWEA all grade levels. Mrs. Carlson noted 
that as student move from grade to grade there are changes in the test and there are expected 

drops in performance – specifically from grades one to two and grades five to six.  Mrs. Carlson 
stated that as these results are studied and reviewed, it provides an opportunity for her and building 

administrators to discuss the action plans for continued progress with the coaches and building staff. 
Elementary principals Kirk Samples and Mary Hornacek provided some examples of how their staff 

uses the data at the grade level and classroom level to support student who struggle or provide 
enrichment opportunities.     

 

Mr. Buchholz noted his concern with how the classroom level teachers are involved with using the 
data to impact student improvement.  He feels they do have the ability to discuss the data but are 

powerless on what they can do with the outcomes.   
 

Mrs. Carlson noted that the low income subgroup continues to grow in size and with that growth 
come additional challenges.  As noted earlier in the year, the district has a definite achievement gap 

with this subgroup and district and building staff routinely look for opportunities to provide additional 
supports for student success.   

 

Mrs. Carlson reviewed the programmatic data. She reminded the Board of the difficulty of measuring 
these programs in the same manner as the overall student population for many reasons including, 

the size of the group, the lack of a norming sample size and the fairness of assessing those students 
who are measured against their own personal goals (i.e., students with IEPs).  Mrs. Carlson provided 

an overview of the various types of assessments used in these programs.    
 

Mrs. Clark asked for clarification on the calibration of the FLES assessment data.  Mrs. Carlson stated 
that the FLES staff will be working with the Center of Applied Linguistics to review the assessment 

data for this program and establish the appropriate growth measures given our model.    

 
Mr. Buchholz asked how FLES was helping our students overall.  Mrs. Carlson explained that 

proficiency will be assessed and anticipate our student will enter Glenbard at the AP level of Spanish.  
Research shows that students who are bi-literate in another language will do better in school in the 

long run. Mr. Buchholz stated that he is concerned about the amount of money spent on this 
program and as a board they are accountable to that. He further stated that he would like to be sure 

we are preparing students to be better learners while District 41, not necessarily in District 87.  
  

Following the presentation Dr. Gordon noted the next steps the administration and staff will take 

with this data.  He stated that all district administrators will participate in a review of the data.  In 
addition administrators will share this data along with their building level data with their BLTs and 

grade level/department teams.  The various Teams For Excellence (TFE) will also all have an 
opportunity to review the data as they build and work through their plans for next year.  Dr. Gordon 

noted he was pleased with the comprehensive review of the data and is proud to see how the 
cohorts continue to grow each year.   

 
Mrs. Clark asked about the timing of the presentation and wondered if this type of review should 

occur prior to the last meeting of the year so the administration could use the data to plan for 

http://www.d41.org/images/2014-15_Academic_Review_6_22_15.pdf











































